Swinton Community Committee - 12th February, 2002


SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
12th February, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Pam Anderson (Clifton Residents' Association) - in the Chair
ELECTED MEMBERS:



Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Lea and Warner - Pendlebury Ward



Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward



Councillors Daniels, Mann and Upton - Swinton South Ward

COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES:



Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents' Association



T.H. Bennett - Moorside South Residents' Association



Paul Brown - Clifton 2000



Sarah Carlick - Spurgens Child Care



C. L. Critchley – Moorside South Residents Association


Margaret Done - Parkfield Community Centre



Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre



Elizabeth Gray - Parkfield Residents' Association



Stan Gray - Swinton Catholic Club



Karl Henshall - Parkfield Residents' Association



Louise Jackson - Clifton 2000



Norman Shacklady – Beechfarm Residents Association


B.A. Stephens - Thorn Road



B. Turner - Thorn Road


Debbie Weston - Rugrats Play Group



K. Wilkinson - Thorn Road


E. Wood - Thorn Road


Ivor Zott - Wardley Transport Group

OFFICERS:



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator


Sandra Cohen - Swinton Citizens Advice Bureau


Steve Scorah - Swinton Citizens Advice Bureau


Vicki Campbell - Sports Development


Angela Every – Community Youth Worker


Linda Youd - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


 fillin "other names" 
67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Eric Halton, Captain Christine Kennedy, Christine Sigurniak, Michelle Stead and Maureen Wilkinson.

 68.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th December, 2001, were approved as a correct record subject to Minute 61 being amended to delete the word "road" from the title of the Moorfield Management Committee.

A Member made reference to a condition proposed for a grant application (Minute 75 below refers) and suggested that a similar condition should be imposed retrospectively upon a grant made at the meeting on 11th December, 2001.

RESOLVED:
THAT no action be taken with regard to the abovementioned suggestion.

69.
SWINTON AREA PLAN
(Previous Minute 56 - 11th December, 2001)

It was reported that the Cabinet at their meeting on 22nd January, 2002, had approved the changes which the Committee put forward for the Swinton Area Plan.

70.
CLIFTON HOUSE FARM
(Previous Minute 57 - 11th December, 2001)

It was reported that the outstanding issues delaying resolution of the lease for the area had been resolved.  The heads of terms for the lease had been prepared and submitted to the potential lessee.  An offer was expected in the near future. If this was acceptable, and as a site was public open space, the proposed lease would then have to be advertised and a period of about one month allowed for submission of objections before any further progress could be made.

71.
WALKING FOR ALL SCHEME
Vicky Campbell reported on the abovementioned scheme which was part of a national initiative to promote walking particularly amongst people unaccustomed to exercise. Development of the scheme in the Swinton area had been slow and, as initial contact with residents groups had generated little interest, attention was now being directed towards those groups (e.g. slimmers) which might have an interest in the activity.  Members were encouraged, therefore, to report details of the scheme to their groups and a number referred to persons who might be interested in volunteering to lead walks.

72.
WELFARE BENEFITS FOCUS CAMPAIGN
Steve Scorah reported on a pilot project which was being introduced to increase the benefit take up by people aged over 65.  He encouraged all Members to report to their groups on the project and pointed out that officers would undertake home visits to assess benefit entitlement and help to complete paperwork.

RESOLVED:
THAT all persons interested in this service be encouraged to contact

Steve Scorah on 0161-787-7840.

73.
DRAFT SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING GUIDANCE
The Director of Development Services submitted a report summarising supplementary planning guidance which had been issued giving advice on:

· House extensions.

· Planting and protection of trees.

· Planning enforcement.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

74.
SWINTON FESTIVAL, 2002
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Swinton Festival in 2002 be a one day event on Sunday,

19th May, 2002.


(2) THAT Pam Anderson be appointed Co-ordinator for the Festival (see

also Minute 75 below).

75.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Committee considered (a) decisions and recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 29h January, 2002, and (b) an offer from the Corporate Communications Manager to produce an annual newsletter on behalf of the Committee for £1,500.

In presenting the report the Area Co-ordinator gave details of a further meeting of the Sub-Group held on 6th February, 2002, when Members had discussed how to proceed as it was likely that there would be no SRB funding available in 2002/03.  The following points had arisen:

· The maximum devolved budget which would be available in 2002/03 would be in the region of £40,000.

· The Committee had already established a number of long-term projects to which funds from this allocation would have to be committed and this would reduce the funds which were available for new projects in 2002/03 to about £8,000.

The Sub-Group had considered how these very limited funds might best be distributed. Options included apportioning a specific amount to be distributed at each meeting or determining which of the themes in the Action Plan were considered to be of the highest priority.  Neither of these options had been considered satisfactory - the former being too restrictive whilst the various themes were felt to be inter-dependent.  The Sub-Group had agreed, therefore, that:

· Applications would be dealt with on their merits.

· Past recipients of grant aid for long-term projects should be encouraged to develop exit strategies for the period when funding from the Committee ceased.

· Applications from football clubs for kit etc., would generally not be granted.

Members discussed these developments and put forward a number of suggestions for consideration by the Sub-Group.

With regard to the newsletter Members considered that the issue that required resolution was not production but distribution.  It was felt that the most successful distribution had been achieved via schools.  Accordingly, the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that the Community Team for Children and Young People had agreed to produce a special edition of the newsletter directed at children and to arrange for its distribution at an estimated cost of £1,800.  Members discussed the value of producing similar newsletters directed towards a specific "target" audience.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group held on 29th January, 2002, to approve funding under delegated authority for the applicants set out in Appendix A to these minutes be noted.



(2) THAT the applications for funding under the devolved budget be dealt with as set out in Appendix B to these minutes in accordance with the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 29th January, 2002.



(3) THAT the Budget Sub-Group consider ringfencing the funds available so as to give greatest priority to applications for group activities rather than capital projects.



(4) THAT details of expenditure on grants be submitted to future meetings of this Committee for monitoring purposes.



(5) THAT consideration of the offer of the Communications Manager be deferred and he be advised that the Committee would need to see a sample of the product before reaching a decision.



(6) THAT an application for funding for the proposed young persons’ newsletter be submitted to the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group and that officers make every effort to negotiate the lowest possible costs.

76.
"WHO'S WHO IN SWINTON"
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (a) submitted an initial version of a document intended to list the various groups active in Swinton and involved with this Committee and to indicate their relationships and (b) suggesting that it be revised to reflect comments from Members and be updated on an annual basis.

Members felt that the content of the document might have to be revised so as to reflect the needs of the audience for which it was intended.

RESOLVED:
THAT Members submit any suggested revisions to the Neighbourhood

Co-ordinator at Crompton House, 100 Chorley Road, Swinton, M27 6BP.

77.
OFFICE FOR STANDARDS IN EDUCATION (OFSTED)
RESOLVED:
THAT the summary report on the OFSTED inspection of St. Peter's C.E.

Primary School, Swinton, be noted.

78.
COMMUNITY AND YOUTH WORKER ACCREDITATION
Members congratulated Angela Every, Community Youth Worker, on achieving the diploma in Community and Youth Work.

79.
FUTURE USE OF THE BEEHIVE HOTEL, CLIFTON
Brief details were submitted of an application for planning permission to change the use of the abovementioned building from a public house to a childrens day nursery.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

80.
SALFORD HEALTH INVESTMENT FOR TOMORROW (THE SHIFT PROJECT)
RESOLVED:
THAT Members be encouraged to submit any comments on the proposed changes to Health Care Services in Salford to the Salford and Trafford Health Authority, Freepost, MR8803, Peel House, Albert Street, Eccles, M30 7JZ.

81.
REFURBISHMENT OF LABORATORIES AT SWINTON HIGH SCHOOL
Members were pleased to note that the Lead Member for Education had authorised the

commencement of works to upgrade the science laboratories at the Swinton High

School.

82.
THE QUEEN'S GOLDEN JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Guidance was submitted for persons who intended to organise street parties to

celebrate The Queen's Golden Jubilee.

83.
CREATIVE CITY: 20TH TO 26TH MARCH, 2002
A programme of arts and cultural events which were to take place throughout Salford

in March was submitted together with a report (a) drawing attention to specific events

for Swinton and (b) indicating that if this first event was a success it was hoped to

repeat it on a bi-annual basis with increasing community involvement.

RESOLVED:
THAT all Members be encouraged to take part in the Creative City

events.

84.
THE SWINTON HOUSING FORUM
An agenda was circulated for the first meeting of the Swinton Housing Forum which would take on the responsibilities of the Swinton Area Housing Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT Members encourage interested persons to attend the first meeting of the Swinton Housing Forum on 19th February, 2002.

85.
STRATEGIC REVIEW OF PRIMARY SCHOOL PLACES
A report was submitted on the Strategic Review of Primary School Places.

RESOLVED:
THAT Members submit any comments on the report to Katheryn

Mildenstein, Asset Planning Manager, Minerva House, Pendlebury Road, Swinton, M27

4EQ.

86. PUBLIC TRANSPORT ISSUES
A Member proposed that the Committee should endorse the action of the Wardley Public Transport Users Group in obtaining a grant from the Strategic Rail Authority to support their campaign to open Moorside Railway Station on Sundays. Members discussed whether it would be more appropriate to support the campaign to provide rail services to Clifton Junction and agreed that both campaigns should be endorsed.

Mr. Zott sought endorsement of a proposal that some of the existing bus services along the A6 Chorley Road should be diverted to replace the withdrawn 25 and 27 services to Hope Hospital.  Whilst Councillor Warner agreed to raise this matter with the Transport Authority he pointed out that diversion of services from a popular and profitable route onto a loss making route was unlikely to receive approval.

87.
REVISIONS TO THE MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE
In response to concerns of a Member a report of the Director of Education and Leisure

was submitted indicating that (a) the recent withdrawal of the mobile library service had

arisen from the need to replace the existing vehicles which were becoming obsolete

and (b) it was proposed to lease new high specific vehicles as a replacement.  The

report described how the new service would operate to meet the needs of existing

customers of the mobile library service.

88.
PARENTS SUPPORT
Sarah Carlick reported that a consultation exercise was to be undertaken on the Poets, Valley and Clifton estates on support services for parents with a view to increasing awareness of local services.

89.
SURFACE WATER ON CHORLEY ROAD/STATION ROAD, SWINTON
A Member expressed concern that surface water at the abovementioned junction was continuing to cause a nuisance.

90.
VOID PROPERTIES AND CRIME RATE ON WHITEHEAD AND


CLIVELY ROADS, CLIFTON
A Member reported that the growing number of void properties and increase in crime on Whitehead and Clively Road, were beginning to deter people from residing in the area.  Councillor Mrs. Lea reported that the problem had been raised and agreed to pursue it via the Swinton Housing Forum.

91.
DERELICT PROPERTY: 3 ASHLEY CRESCENT, SWINTON
The Moorside South Residents' Association reported on problems which had arisen as the consequence of a derelict property at 3 Ashley Crescent.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillors Daniels, Mann and Upton visit the site with a view to exploring options for action.

92.
DETERIORATION OF BLACK HARRY/OVERDALE
A Member drew attention to anti-social activities which had arisen on the abovementioned land including littering, fly tipping and youths drinking alcohol.  It was acknowledged, however, that the Council had already taken action to deal with these problems.  The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator agreed to liaise with officers regarding making the site more secure.

93.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Committee be held at 7.00 p.m., on

Tuesday, 9th April, 2002.
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